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FOI 2016/081 
 
1 June 2016 
 
Dear   
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 request: CQC report HMP Wormwood Scrubs  
 
With reference to your request for information, dated 27th May 2016, made under section 1(1) of the 
Freedom of Information Act, I am writing to inform you of the outcome of your information request. 
 
 
You asked the following: 
 

1. ‘I would like to see a copy o the trust's response to the confidential CQC report into the 

care it provided at HMP Wormwood Scrubs.  

2. I would also like to see a copy of the confidential CQC report please.’ 

 
Our response: 
 

1. The CQC has not issued Central London Community Healthcare with a confidential 

report into the care it provided at HMP Wormwood Scrubs and no such response exists.  

2. As above, the CQC has not issued Central London Community Healthcare with a 

confidential report into the care it provided at HMP Wormwood Scrubs.  The provision of 

healthcare services by the Trust at HMP Wormwood Scrubs was reported on by the 

CQC within the ‘Report on an announced inspection of HMP Wormwood Scrubs’ by HM 

Chief Inspector of Prisons.  The inspection took place between 30 November and 4 

December 2015, with the report published on 12 April 2016 on the HMIP public facing 

website at: 

https://www.justiceinspectorates.gov.uk/hmiprisons/inspections/ 

 

Please note that as from 1 April 2016, health services at HM Wormwood Scrubs are no longer 
provided by Central London Community Healthcare NHS Trust but by Care UK.  
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This completes our response to your request for information. If you are unhappy with our response, 
please write to us giving your reasons and we will address them. If you remain dissatisfied you are 
entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner: 
 
Customer Contact 
Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
http://ico.org.uk/concerns/getting/report_concern_foi  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan Walmsley  
Information Governance Facilitator 
Central London Community Healthcare NHS Trust  
 




